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                  Upcoming Events 
MCL Meeting : If You Come We Will Feed You! 

Between 1800 -1900 Dinner will be served at our 

monthly meetings. The Meal for August will be   

provided by Kim Faircloth. Come join us for the 

camaraderie with your fellow Marines. The meeting 

will begin around 1900 and conclude NLT 2000. 

August 2022 

Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 16th 

Social Hour / Dinner – 1800 Meeting 1900 

American Legion Post 45, Lanier Avenue 

September 2022 

Labor Day Monday 5th 

     Honor Our Veterans Cruise-in Saturday 17th 

     Wayne Thomas Chevrolet, Cadillac Asheboro 

Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 20th 

Social Hour / Dinner – 1800 Meeting 1900 

American Legion Post 45, Lanier Avenue 

October 2022 

Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 18th 

Social Hour / Dinner – 1800 Meeting 1900 

American Legion Post 45, Lanier Avenue 

November 2022 

Flag at Oaklawn Cemetery @ 0900 on 5th 

Our MCL Birthday Ball Saturday 5th 

Pinewood Country Club, Asheboro 

Happy Birthday Marines - Thursday 10th 

Veteran's Day Parade  

Downtown Asheboro on the Friday 11th 

Gather Up Flags at Oaklawn @ 1000 on 12th 

Detachment Meeting – Tuesday 15th 

Social Hour / Dinner – 1800 Meeting 1900 

American Legion Post 45, Lanier Avenue 
     

           

 

 

                       
                      
Detachment Officers 2022-2023 
 

Commandant--------------------------- Harvey L. Allred 

                                     Mobile: 336-460-0421 

                                     e-mail:  hallred56@triad.rr.com 

Senior Vice Commandant ------------ Carl J. Corning 

                                     Home: 336-419-0899 

                                     Mobile: 336-549-8910 

                                     e-mail: cgdivers@aol.com 

Jr. Vice Commandant-- Chadwick Ellington (Chad) 

                                       Mobile: 336-465-2234 

                     e-mail: ellingtonchadwick19@gmail.com 

Judge Advocate ------------------------ Danny R. Wood 

                                     Home: 336-672-2865 

                                     Mobile: 336-301-2299 

                                     e-mail: 45drwood@gmail.com 

Adjutant ------------------------- David Hurley (Marty) 

                                     Home: 336-625-5377 

                                     Mobile: 336-736-6269 

                                e-mail : martyhurley1@gmail.com  

Paymaster ------------------------ D. Filmore York (Fil) 

                                    Home: 336-622-2121 

                                    Mobile: 336-212-0223   

                                    e-mail: fyork@triad.rr.com 

Chaplain -----------------------James R. Williams (Ron) 

                                     Home: 336-625-9898 

                                     Mobile: 336-963-3965 

                                     e-mail: nchpd611@aol.com 

Sergeant at Arms ---- Gary Q. Caviness 

                                         Home: 336-879-3132 

                                e-mail: garyandphyllis@rtmc.net 

Historian -------------------------------- H. Carlton Cheek 

                                     Home: 336-629-1049 

                              e-mail : onehoursherry@triad.rr.com 

Photographer --------------------------------- Steve Sugg 

                                    Home: 336-879-4017 

                                    e-mail: sasugg@rtmc.net 

Past Commandant -------------------- Danny R. Wood 

      2020-2021              Home: 336-672-2865 

                                     Mobile: 336-301-2299 

                                     e-mail: dwood@dmp-inc.com 
 

                                

Monthly Newsletter 

Corporal Johnny A. Williamson Detachment #1165 

Marine Corps League - Asheboro, N.C. 

August 2022 – November 2022 

Our Next MCL Meeting Date: Tuesday August 16th 

mailto:hallred56@triad.rr.com
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Members & Guest in Attendance on July 19th. 

  Billy Tarlton                      Doug Smith 

  Carlton Cheek                   Gary Caviness 

  Danny Wood                     Harvey Allred 

  David Cox                         Ron Williams 

          Associate Member Elizabeth Nault 

         Evening Guest Tabatha Isom                                                                                                     
                  

             Thank You For Attending 

 
Reminder: We will be asking for Nominations in 

October for our Detachments Marine of the Year 

and also Woman of the Year. 

 

     Congratulations This Month!! 
 Birthday’s and Wedding Anniversary’s  

Billy Tarlton 15th          Craig & Pamela Wolfe 16th    

Charles Lindquist 18th Marty & Meah Hurley 17th 

Ty Hall 23rd                   Gary & Phyllis Caviness 27th  

                                         Danny & Vicky Wood 30th 

                                         Harvey & Patsy Allred 30th                   

                                

               The Chaplains Office 
   Keep all who are in harms way in your thoughts and 

prayers.  If any member knows of a member who is 

sick or hospitalized, please notify the Detachment 

Chaplain  James R. Williams (Ron). or one of the 

Detachment Officers as soon as possible.              

Semper Fidelis / God Bless 

 

      Our MCL Covers are Also Available 
       Only $40.00 each with anodized brass EGA 

Point of Contact (POC): Harvey Allred 

 

 

 

  

U.S. Marine Corps Values                       
Generations after generation of Americans has given 

special meaning to the title “United States Marine“                                     

These same men and women live by a set of enduring 

Core Values which form the bedrock of character. 

Core Values give Marines strength and help refine 

their behavior. 

  HONOR                                                             

The quality that guides Marines to exemplify the 

ultimate in ethical and moral behavior. 

  COURAGE                                               
The moral, mental and physical strength to do what is 

right, to adhere to a higher standard of personal 

conduct, and to make tough decisions under stress and 

pressure.  

   COMMITMENT                                     
The promise and pursuit to complete a worthy goal, 

objective, or mission.          
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  I was recently appointed to the position as District Vice Commandant for the North Central District, in which your 

Detachments reside.  I wanted to ensure you were aware of the change and had my contact information.  I have set up 

an email just for this purpose, but will provide a secondary email as well. 

First of all, I look forward to working with you and your Detachment.  I have been a member of the League as a 

member of Greater Greensboro Detachment 260 since 2010, a Life Member since 2016.  I will provide you my best 

effort to serve as the DVC for our District and help in any manner you may need.  I have gotten your contact 

information from the Department.   

I’d ask that you add me to your contacts.  Further, provide me links for Detachment websites, Facebook pages or 

whatever means you use to keep in touch with  your Detachment.  If you have a monthly publication kindly let me 

know how to access it if available online. Let me know when and where you meetings are held and I will coordinate 

with you to visit your Detachment and introduce myself personally.  I look forward to getting to know you and the 

Marines and membership as we move forward.  I encourage you to contact me if there is any assistance you may need. 

Det. 260 - Greater Greensboro, Greensboro, Guilford County                                                                                

Det.1075 - Percey John Fulton, Winston Salem, Forsyth County                                                                              

Det.1096 - General Hal A. Turnage, Salisbury, Rowan County                                                                                           

Det.1165 - Corporal Johnny A. Williamson , Asheboro, Randolph County                                                           

Det.1193 - PFC Terry C. Smith , High Point, Guilford County                                                                                    

Det.1314 - NorthWest Triad, Kernersville, Forsyth County                                                                                             

Det.1322 - Surry County 

Thank you for your time and assistance in this request. 

Semper Fidelis, 

Mike Clark 

North Central DVC 

Department of North Carolina 

332-259-5239 

NorthCentral.DVC.DoNC@gmail.com 

OldMarineMCL260@gmail.com 

                                                                     

mailto:NorthCentral.DVC.DoNC@gmail.com
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                                                                In Memory of 

    
                                                               Aaron Dean Murdock 
                                                    October 6,1934 - August 5, 2014 
Mr. Aaron Dean Murdock, 79, of Asheboro, NC, died Tuesday, August 5, 2014, at The Randolph Hospice House after a 

valiant struggle with ALS. 
 

A memorial service is scheduled for 11:00 am Saturday, August 9, 2014, at St John's Lutheran Church with Rev. Mark 

Ryman officiating.  
 

Dean was born in Troutman, N.C. on October 6, 1934. He was the son of the late Herbert Alexander Murdock and 

Lucille Eleanor Bowie Murdock. He was a graduate of Troutman High and then Lenoir Rhyne University. After college 

Dean joined the USMC and served 4 years active duty then joined the USMC Reserve. After many faithful years in the 

Reserves he obtained the rank of Lieutenant Colonel. Dean was also a retiree of Energizer where he worked 35 years. 

In addition to his parents Dean was preceded in death by his brother, Bobby Murdock, and his sister, Sara Murdock 

Williams. 
 

Dean is survived by his wife, Marjorie Conrad Murdock; daughter, Deanna Murdock Fuller and husband, Hank, of Mt 

Pleasant SC; sons, Keith Murdock, of Charlotte, NC and Robert Murdock, of Mt. Pleasant SC; daughter, Leslie 

Murdock Smith and husband, Jay, of Asheboro, NC; grandchildren, Corbin Fuller, Samuel Fuller, Baily Murdock, Erin 

Murdock, Sullivan Murdock, Olivia Smith and Edwin Dean Smith. He is also survived by his sister, Sheila Murdock 

Rudasill and husband, Robert, of Troutman NC; sister-in-law, Norma Dean Murdock, and brother-in-law, Charles 

Williams, and many nieces and nephews. 
 

The family will receive friends from 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm Friday, August 8, 2014, at Ridge Funeral Home. 
 

Memorial contributions may be made to the St John's Lutheran Church, 505 S. Park Street, Asheboro, NC 27203, 

Hospice of Randolph, PO Box 9, Asheboro, NC 27204 or The ALS Association Jim “Catfish” Hunter Chapter, 4 North 

Blount Street, suite 200, Raleigh NC 27607. 
 

The family would like to thank the Randolph Hospice House for their love and care of Dean.  
 

   On Behalf of the President of the United States the Commandant of the Marine Corps and the              
Corporal Johnny A. Williamson Detachment # 1165, Marine Corps League.  

                   Thank You for your Many Years of Service to our Country and Corps. 
         

Semper Fidelis 
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  HONOR RANDOLPH COUNTY'S FALLEN VETERANS: 
 

                                SUPPORT OPERATION REMEMBERANCE! 

 
What IS IT? 

OPERATION REMEMBERANCE is a project designed to honor ALL Randolph County                               

fallen veterans by coordinating efforts to make their graves with an flag on Memorial Day                             and 

Veterans Day each year. 

 

WHY DO WE NEED IT? 

Currently, while some of the thousands of U.S. Military veterans buried in Randolph County's                                  

298 cemeteries are remembered and honored each year on Memorial Day and Veterans Day,                                 

the graves of many others are forgotten. 

 

HOW CAN YOU HELP?  

The Randolph County Veterans Council invites anyone interested in making sure our veterans                                  

are not forgotten to join us in marking OPERATION REMEMBERANCE a success by                         doing 

the following: 

 

1. Pick a cemetery which you, your company, your church, your civic group or other organization                   

want to "adopt" 

2. Notify the Veterans Council of your interest and confirm that the cemetery is available. 

3. Count the number of veterans buried in the cemetery, obtain flags from the RCVC and mark                           

the graves each year on Memorial Day and Veterans Day. 

 

QUESTION? WANT TO HELP?   

Contact Rob Wilkins (Commander, RCVC) by e-mail at randolphvets@hotmail.com                                or call 

336-430-8371  
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Summer 2022 
“For God and Country” 

 

    THE AMERICAN LEGION DIXON POST #45     POST OFFICE BOX 973     ASHEBORO, NORTH CAROLINA 27204 
 

2022-2023 Officers and Board Members 
The following are your current representatives: 

Commander-Joe Johnson  1st Vice-Mark Hagerty 2nd Vice-Glen Holder 

Finance Officer-Howard Hutchison  Adjutant-Wendy Hagerty  

Chaplain-Danny West  Sergeant at Arms-Romy Muraszewski Historian-Jeff Cathcart 

Board Members-Joe Rudzinski, Charles Swing, Bill Clifton, Ralph Sherman, Richard Schrader 

 

Regular Meetings 
Monthly membership meetings are held on the second Monday of each month at 6:30 pm in the meeting hall.  A 

meal is provided in the Canteen after the meeting.  

 

If you would prefer to receive your newsletters, meeting reminders and updates through email, please email 

Adjutant Wendy Hagerty at wphagerty@hotmail.com. 

 

Dues Notices and Increase 
The American Legion Dues Renewal notices have been sent out and many of you have noticed the “member 

since” annotation states 2022. Most of you have been members much longer than that. The State Adjutant is 

addressing the situation with National. This is NOT an accurate reflection of your TOTAL years of membership. 

Your TOTAL years will be on your membership card.  

Just a reminder, now that you’re receiving 2023 Dues Renewal Notices, that Dixon Post 45 will be increasing 

annual dues to $40 effective January 1, 2023. If you pay your dues prior to that date, the cost will remain at $35 

for that period. You may pay them at the Canteen by cash, check or credit card, you may mail a check to our P.O. 

Box listed above or you may register and pay online at MyLegion.org.  

 

Sons of the American Legion Golf Tournament 
The Sons are holding a Two Man Team, Texas Tee-Ball Golf Tournament on September 10th at Asheboro 

Municipal Golf Course. Registration at 12:30, shotgun start at 1:30. Limited to the first 22 teams that register. $50 

per person (not per team) and must be pre-registered by September 4th.  Mail entries and check made payable to 

Sons of the American Legion, PO Box 973, Asheboro, NC 27204. Rain date is September 17th. Pre-registration 

contact is Bill Catalani, 336-215-8801. 

 

Chaplain’s Corner 
Greetings from Dixon Post 45 Chaplain, Danny West.  I bring you good tidings in the name of the Lord. Jesus 

said: “Greater love has no one than this, than to lay down one’s life for his friends” (John 15:13). Let’s not forget 

our fellow Legion members who are house-bound or in assisted living facilities. A visit from a fellow veteran 

could mean the world to them. There are many days they would welcome a little company and maybe need an 

errand or two. Reach out to your brothers and sisters. If you or someone you know is in need, if only to chat, 

fellowship or pray, please call/text me at 336-302-2752.  Grace and peace to you. 
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           Our Marine Corps League Detachment Birthday Ball 
 

           
                  

We Invite You and Your Guest to Join Us in Celebration of  

                                                    Our Corps 247th Birthday Saturday November 5th 2022 
 

Pinewood Country Club 

Cost: $50.00 Per Person 
Members and Guest 

 

Any Questions or Suggestions: Contact our  

Birthday Ball Chairman: Harvey Allred 336-460-0421 

hallred56@triad.rr.com 
 

  Our Guest of Honor/Speaker 

                                             "Air Force Lieutenant Colonel Jason Williams" 
 

        Make Check Payable to: Marine Corps League 

                                                             *Cut off date to purchase Tickets October 18th* 

Plan to pay for your tickets at our August 16th, September 20th or October 18th meeting  

 

You can mail your payment to: 

Marine Corps League 

P.O. Box 2431  

Asheboro, N.C. 27204-2431 

 

We will cover the cost of each member and one guest in good standing 80 years old and older! 
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Corporal Johnny A. Williamson Detachment #1165 
 

Marine Corps League Monthly Meeting held July 19, 2022 
 

At the American Legion Post 45 Asheboro, N.C. 
 

There were a total of 10 in attendance - 8 Members 1 Associate Member and 1 Guest. 
 

Minutes of monthly membership meeting on July 19, 2022.   

 

Meeting opened at 1900 by Commandant Harvey Allred with 8 members, 1 associate member, and 1 

guest present. 

 

Roll Call of Officers: All officers present except Senor Vice Carl Corning, Jr .Vice Chad Ellington, 

Adjutant Marty Hurley, and Paymaster Fil York.  

 

Applications for membership:  One application for membership from Tabitha Isom which will be 

reviewed for future presentation to membership for vote.  

 

Guests in attendance: Tabitha Isom 

 

Reading of Minutes: Commandant Allred read minutes of June 21, 2022, meeting which were 

approved as read.  

  

Paymasters Report: No paymasters report read  

  

Member or family member sick or in distress: Commandant Allred contacted Craig Wolfes wife 

Pam who confirmed that Craig was at Brookdale of Asheboro due to progressing dementia. Lucky 

Luckado who had been in hospital is recovering at home.  

 

Report of Officers:  

Sr. Vice Commandant:  

Judge Advocate: 
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Chaplain: Ron Williams passed out cards for members to sign so they will be available in future to 

send out to members as needed. Also, Ron mentioned the possibility of a group from our detachment 

going to the Marine Corps Museum and asked for interest from members present. 

Jr. Vice Commandant: 

Adjutant: 

Paymaster: 

 

Old Business: Preparations are underway for possible Marine Corps Ball. Sign up sheet has been 

prepared for those wishing to attend.  

 

New Business: New budget for upcoming year has been prepared and is available upon request.  

 

Good of the League: Member Carlton Cheek shared with members that it was 69 years ago that he 

arrived at MCRD Parris Island, SC  

 

Meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Marines Hymn and prayer by our chaplain.  

 

Respectfully Submitted on this date: August 16, 2022 

 

Adjutant: Marty Hurley_______________________________________ 

 

 

Commandant: Harvey Allred___________________________________ 
 

                                                       


